

July 27, 2003

Mr. Norbert Lempert Lempert Family Foundation 16 Fairview Avenue Stamford, CT 06902

Dear Mr. Lempert:

On behalf of the United States Holocaust Memorial Museum, I would like to thank you for sharing your proposal to create a commemorative memorial in Oradea to the Jewish inhabitants of that city who were killed during the Holocaust.

Throughout the world, there have been countless efforts to memorialize the victims of the unprecedented tragedy that befell the Jews of Europe and we commend your efforts to establish this memorial.

We look forward to hearing of your progress to see this memorial come to fruition and, as we discussed on the telephone, the United States Holocaust Memorial Museum would be very interested in acquiring original materials from Oradea which would enable scholars to research that community as well as serve to memorialize the members of that community.

With all best wishes for the success of this project, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Diane L. Saltzman

Director, Collections Division

Diase L. Sollyn

CC: Paul Shapiro George Hellman